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Dear Mrs Bauer, 
 
MAJOR PROJECT REQUEST: 45-47 MACQUARIE STREET AND 134-140 MARSDEN 
STREET PARRAMATTA (MP 09_0167) 

Thank you for your recent correspondence seeking the Minister’s opinion as to whether your 
proposal is a Major Project under Part 3A of the Environmental Planning and Assessment 
Act 1979 for the above site. 

I am writing to advise you that as delegate of the Minister, I have formed the opinion that 
your proposal is a Major Project, as described under Schedule 1, Clause 13(1), under the 
State Environmental Planning Policy (Major Development) 2005.  The proposal is a non 
discretionary project being a residential development valued at more than $100 million. 

Director-General’s Requirements will be issued for the proposal shortly. The Department is 
also finalising membership and the meeting schedule for the Design Review Panel for the 
proposal. 

Please note that Section 75E of the Act requires you to lodge a Major Project application 
with the Director General. You should also include a Political Donations Declaration 
Statement with your application (if required).   

If you have any enquiries you should contact Michael Woodland, Director Urban 
Assessments who is available during normal business hours on either 9228 6150 or 
Michael.woodland@planning.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Richard Pearson 
Deputy Director-General 
Development Assessment & Systems Performance 
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